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Products														            
Safety & Education 		  Carol Simpson		 615-944-9797		  csfreedom@aol.com
Sergeant at Arms		  Bullet			   615-758-8267

The objects and purposes of the Corporation shall be to form a united motorcyclist’s organization both at the individual local level and at the State 
level. The Members of the Corporation shall be dedicated to promoting fair motorcycle legislation and shall ensure their freedom by working to pre-
vent enactment of, or to repeal/modify existing unfair motorcycle legislation. The Corporation’s Members shall promote and maintain motorcycling 
safety and awareness programs in the community.

Contacts Corporate Level    Phone: 615-566-9936

Charter 			   Contacts 					     Meeting Times
Caney Fork			   Terry Presley 615-642-8025 		  Last Sunday of the month @ 4 pm, 107 N 		
				    presley7290@yahoo.com		  Fairview Ave., Gordonsville, 
					   
Dickson/Humphreys/ 		 Mark Proctor 615-477-0171 		  3rd Thursday @ 7, VFW
Hickman 								        Dickson						    
									       
French Broad			   Sean Casey 904-962-6620		  1st Sunday of the month @ Screwballs Bar a		
				    sjc1340@yahoo.com	 		  and Grill, Sevierville, 4pm

Montgomery County 		  Roy West 931-627-1917 		  1st Tuesday @ 7, Jackie’s Country Kitchen, 		
				    kountrycrazy@gmail.com		  1578 Zinc Plant Rd,  Clarksville			 
		
Music City 			   Wendell Baldwin 615-838-1490 	 1st Sunday @ 2, Skully’s
				    wiggles1202@yahoo.com		  Old Hickory						    
		
Nashville 			   Jack Jones 615-579-4112 		  3rd Wednesday @ 7, Bikini Beach Bar
				    jdj32K@yahoo.com 			   Antioch						    
		
Northeast 			   Tom Kyner 423-921-4204 		  2nd Monday @ 7, Call for location
				    tlkyner@gmail.com 		
							     
Robertson County 		  Roland Verchota 615-533-6368 	 1st Tuesday @ 7, Piggy Pit
				    Verchotaw@bellsouth.net 		  Springfield						    
	
Smith-Wilson- 			  James Sullivan 615-351-4677 		 1st Sunday @ 2, Coaches
Stones River 						       		  Lebanon						    
		
Sumner County 		  Jeff Hollins 615-452-0409 		  3rd Thursday @ 7, VFW
									         Hendersonville					   
			 
Upper Cumberland 		  Ron Erwin 931-879-3899 		  1st Sunday * Call for location				  
		
Wheels of Thunder 		  Bob Celmer 901-465-7381 		  1st Thursday @ 7, Panchos 				  
									         717 N. White Station Rd., Memphis
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Note: State Board Meetings are the second 
Sunday of March, June, September, and 
December
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Director’s Column

Scott Smith
CMT/ABATE INC
Corporate Director

ADVERTISE IN 
OUR NEWSLETTER
Do you know a business that could 
benefit from some affordable ad-
vertising to motorcycle enthusiasts 
each month? Tell them about our 
newsletter.
Full Page—$130/mo.
Half Page—$70/mo.
Quarter page— $45/mo.
Business Card—$20/mo.
If interested, please contact the 
CMTABATE office at info@cmta-
bate.com or call 615-566-9936 
Deadline is the 10th of the month 
for the
following month’s issue. Ad pay-
ments are non-refundable. A 
typesetting fee may be charged 
for non-print ready ads. Please 
forward artwork in jpeg format 
if possible to newspaperabate@
gmail.com

MAKE A DIFFERENCE. 
SUPPORT THE ORGANIZATION 
THAT SUPPORTS YOU!!
Our hearts and minds are in the 
right place, but our bank account is 
nearly empty.
HELP TODAY!!

Hi everyone. I’m glad the cold weather is 
gone for good. It feels good to able to sit 
on the back covered deck with my laptop, 
drink a cup of coffee and listen to the ani-
mals in the woods. I’m excited on the new 
law that goes into effect January 1, 2020; 
no more hand held devises, blue tooth 
only. Maybe this will help in the reduction 
of distracted driving. Now we’ll see how 
well its enforced, we already had a law on 
texting and driving. Maybe this will put a 
bite in the law. Many people have com-
plained about these so-called intelligent 
people who mow their yards and blow the 
clippings in the road. They want to know 
how we can make it a violation of the law. 
To let you know, it is a violation of the 
laws on the books. There are several laws 
on this, it’s just nobody reports it to their 
local officials. It’s even against the law for 
these subcontractors who mow along the 
highways and blow it in the road. Even 
the County Departments blow clipping on 
the county roads, but with no complaints 
from the citizens, nothing is done about 
it. The cure would be for everyone, city 
or county to start filing a complaint. Then 
with enough complaints some actions 
may take place. Ride free, Ride safe.
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YOUR RIGHTS YOUR RIDE

J. Robert Forbus
Corporate Legislative 
Director
Corporate Secretary

Legislative Director’s Ramblings

Reports
Chaplain-		  No Report
Products-		  No Report
Sergeant at Arms-	 No Report
Corporate Treasurer	 No report
Membership		  No Report
Asst. Corporate Director No Report

Howdy everyone –We, CMT/ABATE, In-
corporated are an advocacy group for Ten-
nessee motorbike riders since our initial 
founding and our mission remains that we 
work as a team for the rights, safety, and 
freedom of Tennessee motorbike riders. 
Faces and names may have changed – the 
core mission remains the same.

The 2019 legislative session is half over. 
While I saw no “texting while driving” 
Bills that seemed worth our effort of 
support, a Bill was passed to make it a 
misdemeanor offense to use a hand-held 
device while operating a motor vehicle on 
Tennessee’s public roads. The key words 
are “hand-held” meaning of course that 
is one chooses to use such an item he 
must do so hands-free. I predict a small 
spike for the sale of headsets for those 
who can’t resist yacking and driving a 
3,000-pound motorbike destroyer. There 
will be“immunity from prosecution” 
for someone who is calling “911” while 
operating a motor vehicle, as well certain 
emergency/safety personnel.

Yet - it’s already illegal here to text and 
drive – check. It’s already illegal here to 

use a hand-held device while in a school 
zone – check. One can be cited for care-
less driving – check. One can be cited for 
distracted driving – check. One can be 
cited for failure to control an automo-
bile – check. One can be cited for willful 
endangerment – check. I could go on 
and on with this since it seems we have 
a plethora of TCA and city ordinances to 
deal with the matter. Many of the statute 
topics I mention require law enforcement 
personnel to make a judgement call, you 
know, use their common sense to assess a 
situation and this new Bill take that com-
pletely out of their hands. Kind of a zero 
tolerance initiative, if you will.

I know that several motorbike riders and 
other people support this Bill. Person-
ally, I did not like it since it kept dodging 
the major issue of texting while driving, 
and automatically makes a criminal out 
of anyone – even people who practice 
good discipline – if they use a hand-held 
device in its normal intended fashion. The 
devices are not the problem, of course. 
It’s the actions by some who use these 
devices. Hmm…that sounds familiar. Will 
it be enforced? We’ll see. In short; every-

one will be punished for the negligence 
to extreme negligence of a few people. 
Unlike most Bills that once passed and 
signed become law on 01, July each year, 
this Bill if signed will become law on 01, 
January 2020. You know how I feel about 
this matter, but I do want our highways to 
be safer for us and all users. Time will tell 
how well it works.

Reading the news from other SMRO’s 
around our area I don’t have a lot of really 
good news to share. Fortunately, I do not 
have much bad news to share, but I will 
share this item of concern. Even in States 
where the freedom of choice enjoyed 
a victory a few years ago the quantity 
of active SMRO members continues to 
decline. Why? I do not know an exact 
answer. Did the members from the years 
of struggle and victory just become too 
comfortable and leave, or did they just 
become too old and upon their departure 
were not replaced by a younger group of 
men and women ready to engage battle? I 
have a feeling that it is 25% of the former 
and 75% of the latter but this is just my 
estimate. So, if I am correct; how do we 
change this? Very easily – we attract and 
keep younger members. I know a couple 
of our Local Charters have made some 
changes and seem to be accomplishing 
this feat in small steps. Let’s pay attention 
to and consider the steps they have taken 
– that’s all that I ask.

I am closing with the same thought as I 
did last month. I encourage all of the Local 
Charters to step up their revenue events 
to build our Treasury. We must cover 
the operating costs of our Organization 
100%, and any 2020 legislative efforts will 
require even more funding.
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Ed Domine
MRF State Rep
CMT/ABATE

MRF State Rep Report – 
“All citizens, whether native or adopted, 
are placed upon terms of precise equality. 
All are entitled to equal rights and equal 
protection.”
      	        -  James K. Polk

Current issues in Washington DC: 
On May 1st, the leaders of the House 

Motorcycle Caucus introduced House 
Resolution 338, declaring May 2019 
Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month. The 
resolution sponsored by Congressman 
Michael Burgess (R-TX) and Tim Walberg 
(R-MI) reads in part:
“Resolved, That the House of Representa-
tives-- 
(1)  supports the designation of Motor-
cycle Safety Awareness Month;
(2)  recognizes the contribution of motor-
cycles to the transportation mix;
(3)  encourages motorcycle awareness by 
all road users;
(4)  recognizes that motorcyclists have a 
right to the road and that all motorists 
should safely share the roadways;
(5)  encourages rider education and train-
ing for safe motorcycle operation; and
(6)  supports the goals of Motorcycle 
Safety Awareness Month.”

Congressman Tim Walberg (R-MI) stat-
ed: “Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month 
is an important opportunity to remind 
car and truck drivers to always be on the 
lookout for a nearby motorcycle.” 

For the first time in over a decade, the 

House of Representatives has introduced 
a measure recognizing motorcycles in the 
month of May, and we hope it helps foster 
continued positive conversations about 
motorcycles on Capitol Hill.

This week the MRF team in Washing-
ton met with 24 congressional offices to 
discuss motorcycle priorities with an em-
phasis on H. Res 255, the anti-motorcycle 
profiling resolution. The strategy to get 
this resolution passed is simple; we need 
to get as many co-sponsors added to the 
resolution as possible. A large number of 
co-sponsors demonstrate support for the 
resolution and helps let Congressional 
leaders know that there is broad political 
support for passing the resolution.

Last year, the House version of this 
resolution had 39 cosponsors. This year 
our goal is to get that number above 60. 
Since the resolution was introduced six 
weeks ago, we have garnered 22 cospon-
sors including seven that were added just 
this week. The letters sent by MRF mem-
bers and our meetings on Capitol Hill are 
helping build momentum, but we need 
to keep the pressure up. The DC team 
will continue to meet with congressional 
offices and Bikers Inside the Beltway is 
a great opportunity for motorcyclists to 
educate lawmakers about this issue.

We are casting a wide net hoping to gain 
support from a variety of different states. 
Our meetings this week were with mem-
bers of Congress from 21 different states. 
Currently, Illinois is leading the way with 

five co-sponsors on the resolution. We will 
keep you updated on our meetings and 
the growth of our co-sponsor list.

These two issues, currently working their 
way through the legislative process, are 
two parts of the same argument – that 
we, as motorcyclists, are entitled to equal 
rights and equal protection.  The Motor-
cycle Safety Awareness Month resolution 
recognizes that “motorcyclists have a right 
to the road and that all motorists should 
safely share the roadways”.  The motor-
cycle profiling resolution encourages state 
law enforcement agencies to treat us the 
same as any other citizen, and to not use 
“the fact that a person rides a motorcycle 
or wears motorcycle related apparel as a 
factor in deciding to stop and question, 
take enforcement action, arrest, or search 
a person or vehicle with or without legal 
basis under the Constitution of the United 
States”.  Your calls to your U.S. Represen-
tatives encouraging their support of both 
of these resolutions will go a long way in 
ensuring that we can maintain our equal 
rights and equal protection under the law, 
and that we can continue to…
    ...Ride Free,
          - - Ed
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CMT/ABATE, Inc.
242 West Main St. 
#195, Hendersonville, 
TN 37075

BE A TENNESSEE MOTORCYCLIST BOOSTER!
CMT/ABATE NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT AND WE

THANK YOU!

Editor’s Note: All information for the newsletter has to be sent electronically by the 10th of each month or it will not make it into the 
next edition of the newspaper. It MUST also be in electronic format! Please email your submissions to: keeblersg@yahoo.com.
Did we miss something or make an error? It was not intentional. Please keep us informed. Send event dates, articles, minutes, pictures 
etc. to keeblersg@yahoo.com. That being said, I am BIG on photos, I want more photos not only from events but of our members out 
there riding!
CMT/ABATE, Inc. is not a “Biker Club”, but a non-profit, political organization that was formed to preserve freedom and safety for 
all Tennesseans who enjoy motorcycling. Our major goals are to modify existing laws that are detrimental to motorcycle safety and 
enjoyment, and to enact new legislation in support of all motorcyclists who ride in Tennessee. If you are concerned about preserving 
personal freedom and motorcycle safety, please join us.

Paid Advertisement

MAKE A DIFFERENCE. 
SUPPORT THE ORGANIZATION THAT SUPPORTS YOU!!

Our hearts and minds are in the right place, but our bank account is nearly empty.
HELP TODAY!!



7

2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
CMT/ABATE OF TENNESSEE

CHARTER EVENTS CALENDAR

ADVERTISE IN OUR 
NEWSLETTER

Do you know a business that could benefit 
from some affordable advertising to mo-
torcycle enthusiasts each month? Tell them 
about our newsletter.
Full Page—$130/mo.
Half Page—$70/mo.
Quarter page— $45/mo.
Business Card—$20/mo.
If interested, please contact the CMTABATE 
office at info@cmtabate.com or call 615-
566-9936 Deadline is the 10th of the month 
for the
following month’s issue. Ad payments are 
non-refundable. A typesetting fee may be 
charged for non-print ready ads. Please 
forward artwork in jpeg format if possible 
to newspaperabate@gmail.com
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ABATES PAGE OF SERVICES

“ABATE members helping ABATE members”

Robins Nest Tattoos
Hilham, TN 931-265-1972

Handgun Carry Permit Class
615-473-6493

Midtenn Motorcycle classes
Midtennmotorcycle.com

Family BBQ (Catering)
Dickson 615-521-1481

If you have a business or service you would like listed here, 
please email publisher@cmtabate.com and we’ll list it!

June 2, Wheels Of Thunder Ride to Eat
June 9, State Board Meeting, BOD
June 22, Montgomery County Bake Sale
June 29, Caney Fork Humane Society

July 13, Upper Cumberland Memorial Ride
July 20, Music City Toy Ride

Aug. 10, Caney Fork Wilson Bank & Fire Department 
Ride
Aug. 23-25, Southern Thunder Rally

Sept. 7, Robertson County In Memory Ride
Sept. 8, State Board Meeting
Sept. 14, Caney Fork Swap Meet
Sept. 14, Smith, Wilson, Stones River Memorial Ride
Sept. 21, Upper Cumberland Wind Ride
Sept. 28, Smith, Wilson, Stones River Rodeo

Oct. 5, Caney Fork Lizzy Cruise-in Benefit
Oct. 6, Caney Fork Scott Almond Memorial Ride
Oct. 26, Music City Halloween Party
Oct. 26, Dickson, Humphreys, Hickman Toy Run & 
Food Drive

Nov. 16, Caney Fork Turkey Shoot
Nov. 16, Music City Chili Dinner

Dec. 1, Wheels of Thunder Toy Run
Dec. 7, Robertson County Toy Run & Christmas Party
Dec. 7, Caney Fork Toy Drive & Christmas Party
Dec. 8, State Board Meeting
Dec. 14, Music City Toy Run
Dec. 21, Music City Christmas Party

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1

WOT Ride

2 3 4 5 6 7 8
MuCi/UpCu RoCo

SWSR/FrBr NoEa MoCo WOT

9 10 11 12 13 14 15
STB DHH

Nash SuCo

16 17 18 19 20 21 22
MoCo bake 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29
CaFo CaFo Humane

30

June 2019

July 2019
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6
RoCo Indep. Day
MoCo WOT

7 8 9 10 11 12 13
MuCi/UpCu UpCu Mem.

SWSR/FrBr NoEa Ride

14 15 16 17 18 19 20
DHH MuCi Toy

Nash SuCo Ride

21 22 23 34 25 26 27

28 29 30 31

CaFo
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Liberty Rally results

Barrel Roll

First Place- Tommy Jones
Second Place- Jeff

Slow Roll

First Place-  Tommy Jones
Second place- Jeff

Ball and Cone

First Place- Robin Bright and Tommy Jones
Second Place- Lynn Greenwood and Tommy Jones
Third Place- Becca Foss and Jeff

Weenie Bite

First Place- Susan Jones and Tommy Jones
Second Place- Teresa Presley and Tommy Jones
Third Place- Becca Foss and Jeff
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YOUR TAX DOLLARS AT WORK FOR MOTORCYCLISTS' SAFETY 

                                               

The Tennessee Highway Safety Office (formerly the Governor's Highway Safety Office)
is using federal funds specifically designated for motorcycle safety to provide the 
gas pump handle motorcycle safety messages at gas stations around the state.
The picture in this article was taken our CMT/ABATE member "Fruitcake" at a Kwik Sak station in middle Tennessee.  How many have 
you seen when out on the highways?
Thank you to the Tennessee Highway Safety Office for providing these highly visible messages, and 
thank you to all citizens, for paying their taxes.!!!!

Great news for the June 9 Board Meeting
Please make sure you have a designated attendee at the June Board meeting.
The remaining funds from our grant of 2018-2019 is being spent on MORE 
Look Twice Save a Life  yard signs to be given to each charter.  Please drive a suitable vehicle for taking these signs back to your char-
ter members for immediate use in visible areas. 
  (Include pic from above--Look Twice Safe a Life) 

Hooray!! New Grant from Motorcycle Rider Education Program
   Early in May, a phone call came from Major Johnson of the Tennessee Department of Safety that our grant has been approved.  This 
year we will receive a markedly higher amount of money for this annual grant.  
   The Department has changed protocols, therefore, the grant is several months later in being approved, but we will receive the 
funds in time for projects that will involve individual charters and RIDING!! 
   Half of the funds are designated for Look Twice Save a Life and half for Don't Ride Fried. 
 
  Many thanks to the Motorcycle Rider Education Program, The Department of Safety, and especially to the MREP director, John Mil-
liken, for his many years of guidance and support and promotion of our grant programs that save the live of motorcyclists!!

Following the official June 9 board meeting, the officers of the Safety and Awareness Committee are asking interested CMT/ABATE 
members join in a meeting to work out a budget and projects for the expenditure of the funds.  There are guidelines in the grant 
proposal that was approved, but there will be plenty of room for flexibility and creative ideas.  We will again spend an appropriate 
amount for bus advertising in Memphis, and hopefully a couple of other cities/towns in Tennessee. You do not need to be an officer 
of your charter to be a member of the committee. Show up!! Hear more!! Share your input!!  Decisions will be made.

Respectfully submitted by 
Carol Simpson, 
Director of Safety and Awareness. CMT/ABATE, Inc.
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CANEY FORK

DICKSON/HUMPHREY/HICKMAN

MONTGOMERY

SMITH /WILSON /STONES RIVER

NORTHEAST

ROBERTSON COUNTY

NASHVILLE

MUSIC CITY

SUMNER COUNTY

UPPER CUMBERLAND

WHEELS OF THUNDER

FRENCH BROAD

4/28/19
Called to order at 4:20 PM
Opened with prayer and the Pledge. Went 
over the rodeo. Rattler and Lee Ann do-
nated the trophies for the events. Charter 
gave them $50 towards the cost of the 
trophies back.  Insurance for 2019 events 
have been paid. Pray for Marty Maxwell 
as he has been diagnosed with cancer. 
Heather Maxwell has finished more shirts 
and koozies.  Talked about possibly set-
ting up a booth at the fair. June 29th is 
the Veterans Ride. June 9th is the BOD 
meeting. Cheri Limeburner will be back 
from Poland on May 9th. Welcome Home 
Soldier!! Meeting adjourned at 5:30 PM 
Thanks for Your Time
Gail Lyons

Mavis called the meeting to order.  Bob 
lead in Pledge. Kay led in prayer… Wendall 
began speaking on our Liberty Rally…
  June 15th. We are doing a fun run to 
Patti's Settlement at Grand Rivers.  We 
will meet at Piggy Pit in Springfield, at 
11:00a.m Leaving at 11:30... Everyone 
come and enjoy the ride and food!!
  June 2, Music City Meeting 2:00 Skully's  
  June 9th, B O D meeting at Skullys 11:00 
am
  June 29th, Bon Fire at Hattie and Joels 
house at 6:00 pm Glenn will DJ Come on 
out!!!!  Food!! BYOB
  July 20th, Christmas in July Toy Run!!! 
We need everyone to come join us. We 
will meet at Skullys and KSU 12 noon   Re-
member these kids and families need us... 
New toys and non-perishable foods
  August 23-25th. GUESS WHAT!!!  STR!!!   
Hickman County Fairgrounds. Come on!! 
A great ONE RIGHT HERE!!! GET READY!!!!
  Oh JR spoke on the RIDE WITH THE EA-
GELS   200 mile ride proceeds go to Vandy 
Children Hospital, also a new bike raffle!!
  Darrell won the 50/50 and donated to 
the church
  Bob motioned to adjour , 2nd by Glenn.  
Motion carried… meeting adjourned a; 
2:55  
  See ya soon Ride safe Peace out Crash 
aka Sharon

May 15, 2019
Pledge
Dir: Summary  BOD March Absent last 
meeting due to Vacation. Shorty Led 
meeting

Asst Dir: Absent 
Treas:  Still in the Black.
Sec Minutes accepted for April
Safety and Legislative: Gave a Summary 
of the situation at the Capital.  When all 
is said and done in Carol’s opinion thinks 
that this will all be well. Discussed grant 
that we are trying to get. Grant has been 
approved for the Safety program which 
includes Don’t Ride Fried.  Last Don’t Ride 
Fried in Clarksville cancelled due to rain.  
We need another Legislative director at 
the State level.  May 11 Liberty Rally was 
successful Attendance was down due to 
the weather.  Rain!  Ugh
Kelly Appleton gave a $100 Booster 
Mid TN Motorcycle training.  Discussed 
Personal Tags for vehicles for Motorcycle 
Awareness.  Remember May is Motor-
cycle Awareness month.  Need design 
suggestions for a plate. 
Old Bus: N/A
New Bus:
Bug  Run Date tentative 50/50 after the 
run July 14th Need Flyers Carol to do fly-
ers. 
Swap Meet/Chili Cook off here at Bikini 
Beach in discussion no date
Open Forum:
We had 8 people in present 4 visitors.
4th of July at Lebanon Celebration at the 
fairgrounds would like all bikers to come 
entrance free. 
Motion to Adjourn.

Our meetings are held the 1st Tuesday 
of each month at The Pit in Springfield 
at 7:00pm. Bull started us off with The 
Pledge and George lead us in prayer. 
Roland thanked everyone for coming. 
Samantha has tickets for STR Southern 
Thunder Rally August 24-25, 2019. Get 
your tickets early. Treva went over the 
treasury report. Johann went over the 
Legislative. Vickie won the 50/50 and do-
nated back to our fund. Thanks to the Pit 
for pizza for supper. Hope to see everyone 
at our next meeting on June 4th. 
Connie Jones

April 7, 2019
  
Ron opened the meeting & Jeff led us in 
the Pledge of Allegiance. 12 members , 1 
new member & 1 visitor were in atten-
dance. The Secretary & Treasurer reports 
were read & approved. 
LEGISLATIVE: What happened to the NO 
HELMET BILL ??? We discussed this as 

a group and decided a bill should be in 
place no matter the outcome. We have 
the right to have a choice .
B.O.D.  Was suggested all charters attend 
as many events as possible across the 
state. We are all a part of CMT/ABATE & 
should support each other.
ACTIVITIES: We voted to continue the 
Event Insurance for $50 yearly. We also 
voted for the Liberty Rally to be on the 
Summer Fun Run Sheets. We will have 
sheets for $5 available at the May meet-
ing.
LIBERTY RALLY XIII : The time is here. May 
10 to 12 at the Jackson County Fair-
grounds. $10 per person, gates open Fri at 
noon. Camping, food, music, Games at 2 
on May 11. Come have some fun. Hosted 
by U.C. & Candy Fork.
OLD BUSINESS: There are several t shirts ( 
size L) for sale. See Dean.
NEW BUSINESS : 2019 OFFICER ELECTIONS
Ron - Director 
Lynn - Assistant Director
Dean - Treasurer
Sandi - Secretary
Dale - Activities
Jeff - Sgt at Arms
MEETINGS:  May 5 - Misties Suds & Buds 
- Cookeville
June 2 - Trinas - Pall Mall
July 7 - Dean's - Sparta
Thank you Whistle Stop - Static for having 
us !!!
Knees in da breeze o~o'  Sandi
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Want to be a part of this amazing
organization?

Fill out the application below & submit with
membership dues to the CMT/ABATE
office.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

New Member 			  Renewal
Member Number: _____________________
Type of Membership Desired:
	 Full Member $30 ______
	 Couple Member $40 ______
	 Associate $10______
	 Junior $10______
	 Lifetime Membership $300______
	 *a mailed paper is $30 a year

Change of Address:
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY
Name: _______________________________

Address: _____________________________

City: ________________________________

State: ______________ Zip: ____________

Phone: _______________________________

Email: _______________________________
Charter You Would like to Join:
_____________________________________
Are you a Registered Voter? Yes 	 No

How would like to receive your newsletter?
Email 				    US Mail
		
		  Please mail to:
		  CMT/ABATE, Inc.
		  242 West Main St. #195
		  Hendersonville, TN 37075
		  615-566-9936
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CMT/ABATE, Inc. 2019 Events
POPULAR MOTORCYCLE EVENTS OTHER THAN CMT/ABATE EVENTS *

NOTABLE TENNESSEE HOLIDAYS **
NOTABLE NATIONAL MOTORCYCLE EVENTS ***

Other events of interest ~
June 2, Wheels of Thunder Ride to Eat

June 9, State Board Meeting
June 16, Fathers Day

June 20-23, June-Bug Boogie
June 22, Montgomery County Bake Sale

June 29, Caney Fork Humane Society

July 4, Independence Day
July 13, Upper Cumberland Memorial Ride

July 18-21, Little Sturgis Kentucky
July 20, Music City Toy Ride

Aug. 2-11, Sturgis Bike Rally, SD
Aug. 10, Caney Fork Wilson Bank & Fire Department Ride

Aug. 23-25, Southern Thunder Rally

Sept. 2, Labor Day
Sept. 7, Robertson County In Memory Ride

Sept. 8, State Board Meeting
Sept. 13-15, Bikers Who Care Toy Run & Benefit

Sept. 14, Caney Fork Swap Meet
Sept. 14, Smith, Wilson, Stones River Memorial Ride

Sept. 19-22, Meeting of the Minds, Bloomington, MN
Sept. 20, Montgomery Bikers Who Ride Toy Run

Sept. 21, Upper Cumberland Wind Ride
Sept. 22, Deer Archery season opens

Sept. 27, June-Bug Boogie TOO
Sept. 27, Harley Drags, Bowling Green, KY

Sept. 28, TFA Smiley Hollow
Sept. 28, Smith, Wilson, Stones River Rodeo

Oct. 3-6, Loretta Lynn’s Motorcycle & Music Festival
Oct. 5, Caney Fork Lizzy Cruise-in Benefit

Oct. 6, Caney Fork Scott Almond Memorial Ride
Oct. 11-13, Knob Creek Kentucky

Oct. 17-20, Daytona Biketober Fest, FL
Oct. 23-27, Panama City, FL

Oct. 26, Music City Halloween Party
Oct. 26, Dickson, Humphreys, Hickman Toy Run & Food Drive

Nov. 3, Muzzle Loader Deer Season
Nov. 11, Veretan’s Day

Nov. 16, Caney Fork Turkey Shoot
Nov. 16, Music City Chili Dinner

Nov. 17, Deer Season Rifle
Nov. 28, Thanksgiving

Dec. 1, Wheels of Thunder Toy Run
Dec. 7, Robertson County Toy Run & Christmas Party

Dec. 7, Caney Fork Toy Drive & Christmas Party
Dec. 8, State Board Meeting
Dec. 14, Music City Toy Run

Dec. 21, Music City Christmas Party



13

Paid Advertisement

Paid Advertisement



14

ADVERTISE IN 
OUR NEWSLETTER
Do you know a business that could 
benefit from some affordable ad-
vertising to motorcycle enthusiasts 
each month? Tell them about our 
newsletter.
Full Page—$130/mo.

Half Page—$70/mo.
Quarter page— $45/mo.
Business Card—$20/mo.
If interested, please contact the 
CMT/ABATE office at info@cmta-
bate.com or call 615-566-9936 
Deadline is the 10th of the month 
for the
following month’s issue. Ad pay-

ments are non-refundable. A 
typesetting fee may be charged 
for non-print ready ads. Please 
forward artwork in jpeg format 
if possible to newspaperabate@
gmail.com
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Welcome New Members!Tennessee
Motorcyclist

Boosters
GOLD

Friends of DHH 7/19

SILVER
Kelly Keisling 7/19
Outlaws MC 6/19

JL & Betty Bush 12/19
Montogomery Co. Charter  4/20  
Caney Fork Fallen Riders  4/20

BRONZE
Tommy Simpson 6/19

Shannon R. Gregory    4/20
Carol Simpson 4/20
Kim Marlin   4/20

Lynn Greenwood   4/20

BASIC
Wayne Shaub 4/20

Basic $10, Bronze $25, Silver $50, Gold $100

Sarah Lipinski
Director, Membership 
and At-Large

New Members For the month of March

No report



Deadline for submission will be the 10th of the month for next month’s publication. NO EXCEPTIONS!
Articles submitted after this date will be held for the next month, with the exception of time sensitive material. We welcome 
your opinions, comments, complaints and suggestions. Articles and photos pertaining to all things motorcycle are welcome. 
Photos must include, taken by, who is in the photo, what is happening in the photo, when was the photo taken and where 
was the photo taken at. We also need the authors contact information for verification purposes only. All articles will be 
edited for content, clarity, grammar and spelling. All ad copy must be sent to the editor at keeblersg@yahoo.com All ad pay-
ments should be sent to the main office at 242 West Main St. #195, Hendersonville, TN 37075. Include the ad you’re paying 
for and how long paid ad will run.


